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The word religion is derived from the 

[ŀǘƛƴ Ǌƻƻǘ άƭƛƎƛƻέ όǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ Ǌƻƻǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ǿƻǊŘ άƭƛƎŀƳŜƴǘέύ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎ tie together, 

create a bond, or more simply 

connection. Etymologically speaking, 

religion is not about what one believes, 

but rather how one connects to oneself, to each other, 

and to life and the years we spend on this earth. 

 

Congregation Beth Am (actually any Synagogue) fosters 

ǘƘŜ ǎŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ŦǳƭŦƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳƛǘȊǾŀ ƻŦ [Ω5hw ±!-

DOR, creating a link to the next generation. We become 

stronger as individuals when we are part of the religious 

Jewish community to celebrate and to console, to uplift 

ourselves and to strengthen each other.  As a religious 

community, we connect people to each other: we learn 

together, we support each other in times of sorrow and in 

ǘƛƳŜǎ ƻŦ ƧƻȅΣ ǿŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎȅƴŀƎƻƎǳŜΩǎ Ǿƛŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ 

vitality for the next generation.  

 

It is our responsibility to make sure Beth Am thrives by 

balancing those activities that (a) spiritually enhance our 

lives and (b) those "enabling" activities that pay the bills. 

We know only too well how important it is to raise enough 

money to support today's physical and fiscal needs. With 

sufficient funds we keep the building clean, to provide 

heat and light, and to engage personnel who will keep 

track of what is going on, who will help to educate both 

the young and the mature, and who will help to fill our 

lives with meaning and purpose.  

 

The vision of what Beth Am should strive for includes the 

mitzva of making ordinary people feel extraςordinary 

because they feel themselves part of something 

significant.  It is in the Synagogue that ordinary people 

become significant by being charitable, studying, 

supporting the activities of the Sanctuary, and speaking 

positively when talking about others in our congregational 

family.  

 

We are forever mindful that our children are watching our 

involvement in the congregation:  

¶ Do we treat each other with dignity regardless of 

political affiliation, sexual orientation, skin color, and 

religion? 

¶ Do we understand that charity 

begins at home, that we support our 

own congregational family? 

Do our children see that we continue to 

hold membership even if we do not feel 

the need to bring children, or to attend worship services, 

or to participate as a lay leader? 

 

Many years from today, wherever they might be, we hope 

our children will be part of a congregation because we 

knew the answers to these incredibly important questions 

of survival, enhancement and vision. Belonging to a 

Synagogue ς ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ƭƛŦŜ ς 

is not only the healthy thing to do, it is the right thing to 

do. 

 

τ Rabbi Rick Sherwin 

RabbiRick@embarqmail.com 

WE WILL BE IN ISRAEL: JUNE 13-24, 2016!  

Lƴ нлмсΣ ǿŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ /.!Ωǎ плǘƘ !ƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅΦ Lǘ ƛǎ 

appropriate that we enter our Spiritual Homeland, just as 

our ancestors did in their 40th year. 

 

Our initial information meeting on December 13th was 

incredibly successful, with 25 people expressing serious 

interest. The land price is very inexpensive for such a high 

quality trip (air fare is what it is). We need 30 people to 

get a serious discount! 

  

Fulfilling the mitzva of ¢ΩƳƛƪƘŀǘ ¸ƛǎǊŀŜƭΣ Supporting Israel, 

we will explore ancient and ultra-modern Israel ς and 

everything in between ς from coast to coast, up to the 

Lebanese border and across to the Golan Heights, then 

back down to Jerusalem. One highlight of our tour is the 

ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ²ŀƭƭ ƭŜŀŘ ōȅ .Ωƴŀƛ aƛǘȊǾŀΣ ŜŀŎƘ ƻƴŜ 

reading from the Torah, and everyone receives an aliya. 

 

Please contact Justin Kuperberg (justin@leavittmgt.com) 

ASAP if you are even considering the possibility of joining 

the group and enjoying the experience of a lifetime. 

A Message 

From  

Rabbi Rick 

mailto:RabbiRick@embarqmail.com


 

- 3 - 

 As I sit here writing to you just ahead of 

ǘƘŜ ΨƻǘƘŜǊΩ ǇǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ Ƙƛǎ 

final State of the Union Address, I think 

about the state of Congregation Beth Am. 

We are a vibrant congregation, yet there 

is certainly room for improvement. The 

good news is that fundraising and membership 

committees have already been formed and gone to work 

on both boosting our coffers and enhancing our populace.  

 

LΩǾŜ ǎŜŜƴ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾƛǘȅ ƛƴ Ƨǳǎǘ Ƴȅ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘ 

 in office. 

 

We continue to see value added from our renewed United 

Synagogue membership. Fifth, sixth and seventh grade 

parents met with Elana Moss, Youth and Education 

Director, and Jeff Golub, Youth Committee Chairperson, to 

learn about our new BAM Kadima and USY chapters while 

ƻǳǊ ƪƛŘǎ ƳŀŘŜ {ΩƳƻǊŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ YŀŘƛƳŀκ¦{¸ ŀŘǾƛǎƻǊ 5ŀǊŀ 

Golub. Be sure to sign up for chapter membership so you 

can also register for our February 14th trip to  

Universal Islands of Adventure! Registration forms have 

been emailed to those who were unable to attend and are 

also located in our lobby. 

 

Also, Jo-Anne Tucker-Zemlak, our District Kehilla  

Relationship Manager from United Synagogue, met with 

the Board to tell us all about the benefits of membership 

and provided many tips that will soon be put into practice. 

 

On the religious front, we have started a morning Minyan 

service Sundays at 9:30 am in the CBA Library, which gives 

us an extra opportunity for prayer as well as to support 

ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ŀ Ƴƛƴȅŀƴ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ aƻǳǊƴŜǊΩǎ YŀŘŘƛǎƘΦ 

 

We held our first interfaith program of 2016. As a  

congregation of many interfaith families, this  

programming is important as it educates us about other 

religions, giving us a better understanding of members of 

our own congregational family and promoting a feeling of 

inclusion. 

These and many more activities and programs, not to 

mention Friday night and Saturday morning Shabbat  

services and simchas, all occurred in 

January alone. I was happy to see many of 

you at these events, and I look  

forward to seeing even more of you in the 

future. 

 

hƴŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘƛƴƎΧ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ƛǎ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ƳƻƴǘƘ ǘƻ ƳŜ 

as I met my wonderful wife, Joanna, at a Friday night  

ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻƴ ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅΦ Wǳǎǘ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘΣ L ƳŜǘ ǘƘŜ 

love of my life by just attending services -- the possibilities 

are endless! 

 

I published my contact information last month and am 

happy to report that several of you reached out to me. 

Those of you who did saw  that I responded immediately 

and addressed your concerns. 

 

 LΩƭƭ Ǉǳǘ ƛǘ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƻƴŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƛƳŜ 

(mikeacfla@hotmail.com / 407-497-2755) in the event 

ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜΦ LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƻ 

нлмсΦ IŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǳǇƻƴ ƻǳǊ ƳƻƳŜƴǘǳƳ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ 

it our best year ever. 

 

Respectfully, 

Mike Cohen 

a9bΩ{ /[¦. 
 

άaŜƴΩǎ bƛƎƘǘ hǳǘ ϧ 5ǳŜǎέ 

7:30pm 

 

CǊƻƎƎŜǊΩǎ .ŀǊ ϧ DǊƛƭƭ 

1022 FL-436 

Altamonte Springs, 

A Message 

From Our  

President 

 

mailto:mikeacfla@hotmail.com
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When I look at the calendar, I am amazed to 

see that the school year is almost half over.  I 

have always thought that we are fortunate to 

have a second New Year, while the rest of the 

world has only one. We have the opportunity 

to reflect not only on the past year and 

coming year but also the time frame between 

Rosh Hashanah and now.  Here are some of the wonderful 

things that our CBA Religious School students have been doing: 

 

The 1st and 2nd graders have been working hard to master their 

IŜōǊŜǿ ƭŜǘǘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƻǳƴŘǎΦ ¸ƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŀǎƪ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ άǘŜŀŎƘέ ǘƘŜ 

ƭŜǘǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΧ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀ Dw9!¢ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜƳ ǊŜǾƛŜǿ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ 

have learned in class.  They have explored the role of God in 

their lives and the idea of making the world a better place. They 

have also been diligently searching for the answer to that 

ŜǘŜǊƴŀƭ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ά²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ DƻŘΚέ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜƎǳƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ 

the 13 Godly attributes. So far, they have covered compassion, 

patience, kindness, and slow to anger.  Each week, they hear 

stories based on these value concepts and then relate the 

literature to their own experiences.   

 

The 3rd graders have spent a lot of time in class learning Bible 

stories.  They have read the creation story, Adam and Eve, Noah 

and stories about Abraham, Isaac, Jacob, Sarah, Rebecca, Leah, 

and Rachel. They have learned the Hebrew months and have 

covered all the holidays that we have already celebrated this 

year.  Our 3rd graders have been studying the Hebrew alphabet, 

vowels, and practicing Hebrew reading. They can locate Tel Aviv, 

WŜǊǳǎŀƭŜƳΣ {ŀŦŜŘΣ 9ƛƭŀǘΣ IŀƛŦŀ ŀƴŘ .ΩŜŜǊ {ƘŜǾŀ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǇ ƻŦ 

Israel.  In addition, they can tell you something unique about 

each city after they show you where it is!  For example, did you 

know that Safed is a mystical and mysterious city of spiritual 

people and artists? 

 

The 4th grade has been concentrating on developing their 

Hebrew language skills. They are enhancing their Hebrew 

vocabulary by playing Bingo and Go Fish with Hebrew word 

cards as well as Simon Says in Hebrew (Shimon Omer).   

]The 4th graders are creating their very own illustrated Torah 

scroll.  After each chapter the class reads, the children recreate 

it in hand-drawn pictures that tell the story. They have learned 

about Israel, Zionism, and how team work has affected our 

history.  They understand that when we all work together 

anything is possible; ideas can change and dreams really can 

come true. The 4th graders know that if we want to help take 

ŎŀǊŜ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǘƘŜƴ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ŎŀǊŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎ ŦƛǊǎǘΧ 

 and that together we can make a difference! 

 

The 5th grade has explored different aspects of the Torah and 

ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ ǘŜȄǘǎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ bΩǾƛ-im (prophets) and 

YΩǘǳǾƛƳ όǿǊƛǘƛƴƎǎύΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǾƻŎŀōǳƭŀǊȅ ǇŜǊǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ 

items you would find in the Sanctuary.  They practice Hebrew 

reading, review many of the prayers that are part of the Friday 

night and Saturday morning services, and 

have begun learning the trope to their maftir 

for their Bar/Bat Mitzva!  The 5th grade is also 

learning about historical personalities; those 

key figures who have made a significant 

difference in history. Some examples of 

people that have been discussed are 

Maimonides and Theodor Herzl. They discuss the contribution 

each has made, a message they delivered, their impact on the 

WŜǿƛǎƘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƳǳŎƘ ƳƻǊŜΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŀƭǎƻ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ǘȊΩŘŀƪŀ 

component.  The children have been collecting pet supplies & 

monetary donations for Save a Life Pet Rescue, and have been 

learning about local non-profit organizations.  At the end of the 

year, the 5th graders will make a trip as a class to Save a Life Pet 

Rescue so that they can present these donations and see the 

important work this organization does. 

 

The 6th and 7th grades are working hard to complete their 

IŀŦǘŀǊŀƘ ŀƴŘ ¢ƻǊŀƘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ .Ωƴŀƛ aƛǘȊǾŀΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ 

learning Hebrew roots, how to find them and what they mean.  

This skill will allow them to build their Hebrew vocabulary and 

achieve greater understanding of the prayers and texts they 

study. They can identify significant dates in Jewish History, 

explain what happened, and tell you why these dates are 

meaningful to them.  These students know where in the Tanach 

ǘƘŜ ŦƛǾŜ aΩƎƛƭƻǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ŜŀŎƘ aΩƎƛƭŀ ƛǎ 

associated with, and the general meaning of the story and 

ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǾŜ aΩƎƛƭƻǘΦ  ¢ƘŜ сth and 7th graders can 

ǊŜŎƛǘŜ ǘƘŜ ōΩǊŀƪƘƻǘ ŀƴŘ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘΩŦƛƭƻǘ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŜŀŎƘ 

holiday. They have completed the Birth portion of our Life Cycle 

unit and are currently studying the Bat/Bar Mitzva portion.  

They understand that the concept of Bat/Bar Mitzva is a life-

long commitment.  As a people, we pass things on from one 

generation to the next. The 6th and 7th graders are already 

starting to practice this when they come to volunteer with the 

younger students on Sunday mornings or when they sit with 

their younger siblings to help teach and tutor them.  

 

All in all, this has been a very successful first semester for your 

children.  They have made significant gains in their knowledge of 

history, text, prayers and Hebrew language. Each student has 

had the opportunity to grow as a human being, while 

strengthening their Jewish identity and connection with the land 

of Israel.  I am delighted with their progress and look forward to 

continuing our Jewish journey together. 

       
[ΩIƛǘǊŀƻǘ 
Mrs. Elana 

A Message 

From Our 

Education 

Director 
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Has your family avoided those tough family conversations? 
Is your family on the same page concerning aging parents? 
Does your family have a plan: legal, financial, emotional? 

 

LŦ ƴƻǘΧǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΗΗ 
 

Seven years ago, Stephen Halpin, a certified life coach, lost his mother after a long illness.  Since then he has watched 

his father go from never being sick a day in his life to a nursing home.  It happened quickly and 

unexpectedly.  Stephen will share his story and the lessons he learned from his own story and the 

experiences of his clients.  Learn how to have those tough conversations today to save your family 

from having to make difficult decisions during a crisis. 

 

Stephen Halpin is a certified Life Coach with over 15 years of experience in helping people discover 

their fullest potential.  Stephen has helped his clients chart a path for success in their careers, 

understand their talents and develop a plan of action to move forward in their lives.  Stephen is a proud member of the 

International Association of Professional Life Coaches and the North American Life Coach Association. 

Sunday Connection: 
February 7th  

from 10-11:30am 
Tough Conversations 

Mitzvah 
 

Brigade 

Our Projects just keep going and going and going!!! 

Adopt-A-School (Clarcona Elementary) 

Mati Harac (michael.harac@gmail.com) 
 

Candlestick Presentation 
Lori Helman (lmhelman2020@gmail.com) 

 

CBA Support Teams 
Debbie Zelkowitz (dzelkowitz@hotmail.com) 

Joanie Mayer (srsjem@hotmail.com) 
 

iDignity 
Norma Greenberg (normajg28@aol.com) 

 

JFS (Pearlman Pantry) 
Carol Francis (buyercf@aol.com) 

 

Ronald McDonald House 
Becky Goldstein (mgoldstein@cfl.rr.com) 

 

SafeHouse 
   Marcia Rosen (rmom18@aol.com) 

 

Second Harvest 
Lois Smith (snookydos@hotmail.com) 

COMING EVENTS: 
 

¶ Game Night, Thursday, February 4, 7 p.m. at the          

home of Mati Harac 

¶ Next meeting:  Sunday, March 13 at 10 a.m. at CBA library 

¶ Brunch, Sunday, April 3 at the home of Norma Greenberg 
 

Contact us for details 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat 

 

Community 

Minyan 

7:45 am  

Mon-Fri  

 

Jewish  

Academy of 

Orlando 

1 2 

 

Religious School 

Winter Springs 

5 pm 

3 

 

Religious 

School  

CBA 4:15 pm 

 

Adult  

Education 

7:15 pm 

 4 

 

Mitzva 

Brigade 

Game Night 

7 p.m. 

Home of 

Mati Harac 

5 

 

Celebrate  

February 

Birthdays & 

Anniversaries  

7:30 pm 

 

6 

 

Mitzva  Class 9 am 

 

Shabbat Service 

9:30 am 

 

 

 

7  

 

9:30 Morning 

Minyan 

 

Religious    

School 

CBA 9:30 am 

 

10 am Sunday 

Connection 

8 

 

 

9 

 

Religious School 

Winter Springs 

5 pm 

10 

 

Religious 

School  

CBA 4:15 pm 

 

Adult  

Education 

7:15 pm 

11 12 

 

Kabbalat 

Shabbat 

7:30 pm 

 

 

 

13 

 

 No Mitzva Class  
 

Shabbat Service  

9:30 am 

 

 

14  

  

9:30 Morning 

Minyan 

 

No Religious    

School 

 

Yom Disney 

15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

16 

 

Religious School 

Winter Springs 

5 pm 

 

1:30 Oakmonte 

17 

 

Religious 

School  

CBA 4:15 pm 

 

Adult  

Education 

7:15 pm 

18 

 

Book & Movie 

Club 7pm 

19 

 

Kabbalat 

Shabbat 

7:30 pm 

20 

 

Mitzva Class 9am 

 

Shabbat Service 

9:30 am  

 

 

 

21  

 

9:30 Morning 

Minyan 

 

Religious    

School 

CBA 9:30 am 

22 

 

             

 

 

23  

 

Religious School 

Winter Springs 

5 pm 

 

 

24 

 

Religious 

School  

CBA 4:15 pm 

 

Adult  

Education 

7:15 pm 

25 

 

 

 

26 

 

Kabbalat 

Shabbat 

7:30 pm 

27 

 

Mitzva Class 9am 

 

Shabbat Service 

9:30 am  

 

 

 

28  

 

9:30 Morning 

Minyan 

 

Religious    

School 

CBA 9:30 am 
 

Mitzvah Day 

Celebration  

29 

 

 

 

 

1 

 

Religious School 

Winter Springs 

5 pm 

 

 

 

2 

 

Religious 

School  

CBA 4:15 pm 

 

Adult  

Education 

7:15 pm 

3 4 

 

Kabbalat 

Shabbat 

7:30 pm 

5 

 

Mitzva Class 9am 

 

Shabbat Service 

9:30 am 

SERVICE SCHEDULE: 
 
FRIDAY EVENINGS AT 7:30 PM 
 
SHABBAT MORNINGS AT 9:30 AM 

FEBRUARY 2016 
 Shôvat - Adar 5776 

Bônai Mitzva 

Jason & Danny Franzel 

Bat Mitzva 

Lindsey Shapiro 
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If we have inadvertently omitted a birthday, anniversary or 

yahrzeit or published incorrect personal information about 

you in this Bulletin, we apologize. Please let us know 

about the error so that we can correct our records. 

1 Robert Kaplan 
2 Sally Izzo 
5 Gitty Adler 
5 Bennett Buxbaum 
9 Jacob Cayado 
9 Bryce Schlesinger 
10 Jonathan Feldheim 
11 Paul Schlesinger 
11 Shelley Weissman 
12 Faith Brotman 
12 Michal Cohen 
14 Rebecca Kira 
15 Allyson Ascher 
15 Howard Batwin 
15 Jillian Golub 
15 Seth Rosenblatt 
16 Jason Franzel 
16 Michael Groberg 
16 Lois Smith 
17 Kate Landis 
18 Michelle Kucaba 
19 Landon Rosenblum 
20 Ella Colley 
20 Mati Harac  
20 Dennis Hargis 
21 Ava Martin 
21 Dan Solomon Cohen 
22 Malina Jacobson 
24 Paul Allen 
24 Howard Finkelstein 
25 Emma Brandau 
26 Jordan Kane 
26 Joshua Katz 
27 Hannah Skye Dunn 
27 Lee Karlinsky 
28 Kayla Yopack 
29 Beth Jacobs 

February Birthdays  

February Anniversaries  

10 Keith & Faith Greenberg (26) 
14 Kail & Faith Brotman (62) 
14 Jack & Jeri Leavitt (20) 
14 Susan & Isaac Vacnin (34) 
15 Hilton & Linda Bernstein (29) 
19 Rhonda & Scott Des Islets (18) 
20 Al & Cyndie Elman (44) 
21 Marc & Nancy Sharfman (17) 

We Remember 

February Yahrzeits 

1 Sydney Kuppe, father of Debbie Zelkowitz 

3 Lil Podolsky, mother of Elyse Jacobs 

3 Rochelle Olivia Izzo, daughter of Sally Izzo 

3 Steven Feld, brother of Debbie Davids 

4 Lucy Estrin, mother of Mark Estrin 

5 Sandy Zemel, father of Alan Zemel 

6 Walter Seidler, father of Stephen Seidler  

6 Walter Seidler, husband of Pearl Seidler 

8 Annie Sokolov, mother of Sherwin Sokolov 

8 Dina Evans, grandmother of Herb Weissman 

8 Lee Finkelstein, father of Howard Finkelstein 

8 Jack Simon, step-father of Linda Zlatkiss 

8 Michael Harac, father of Seth Harac 

8 Michael Harac, husband of Mati Harac 

8 Oscar Mundell, father of Millie Harris 

10 Jennie Tulip, grandmother of Cyndie Elman 

11 Annabel LoMedico, mother of Tom LoMedico 

11 Dr. Howard Sokolov, brother of  Sherwin Sokolov 

12 Al Feinberg, uncle of Marissa Mencher Kaprow 

12 Moshe Salzhauer, father of Shlomith Cohen 

17 Florence Goldfarb, mother of Marcia Rosen 

19 Albert Weiner, father of Shelby Poiley 

19 Linda Ann Stein, sister of Roxanne Baron 

20 Dora Brotman, mother of Kail Brotman 

21 Helen Poiley, aunt of Jeffrey Poiley 

24 Chaim Kusnetz, father of Sue Bobele 
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Jason has distinguished himself as a gifted athlete. 

At the age of six, he was named MVP in his first 

season playing ice hockey scoring over 33 goals in 

one season. Concurrently, he played soccer and 

basketball. The following year Jason announced he 

was going to be a baseball player and he has 

dedicated himself to learning and sharing the 

sport ever since. Four times in a row he has been 

drafted to play for Maitland All-Star teams. He has 

played for Quinco Baseball Academy, Red Raiders, 

and he represented the USA last summer in the 

Latin American Baseball Competition in the 

Dominican Republic. International competition 

provided Jason the opportunity to see the 

obstacles many less fortunate kids have to 

overcome to achieve their dreams. Compassion 

moved him to donate much of his used 

equipment, including his sunglasses, to some of his 

competitors. As a service project Jason has 

collected loads of baseball uniforms and 

equipment for orphans and kids in need, that were distributed by The Richardson Foundation DR, a charitable 

organization. Jason is currently a straight A student in the 7th grade at Orange County Virtual School. 

Daniel has significant gifts and challenges. He has worked exceptionally hard in speech, behavior, and occupational 

therapy to regain his language skills lost due to lead poisoning at the age of 3. He has overcome many of the symptoms 

associated with both lead toxicity and the autism spectrum disorder. He reads, writes, paints, solves puzzles, rides 

horses, and is currently training to be a circus acrobat on the trapeze and aerial silks. With the help of many dedicated 

teachers, therapists, coaches, and his family, Daniel continues to progress in life and in school at Quest Kids Academy, 

Orlando. 

.Ωƴŀƛ aƛǘȊǾŀ 

Jason & Danny Franzel 

February 19 & 20 

Lindsey is the daughter of  

Samuel and Rachel Shapiro and 

the older sister of Rebecca. 

Lindsey is in the seventh grade at 

Wolf Lake Middle School where she is a straight A student. She 

plays the flute in the band and participates in student government. 

Outside of school she enjoys playing softball, reading, hanging out 

with friends, arts and crafts and cooking.  Lindsey is incorporating 

her love for sewing into her mitzvah project.  She is sewing 

pillowcases for Harbor House so that children that enter the 

shelter will get something special to personalize their new room. 

Bat MItzva 

Lindsey Shapiro 

March 4 & 5 
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Yahrzeit Fund 
Nikki & Steven Botwinik 

In loving memory of Sheila Kaprow 
Beth & Bruce Burpee 

In loving memory of Florence Kuppe 
Hillary & Jay Cohen 

In loving memory of Mary Lavin 
Mike & Joanna Cohen  

In loving memory of Sheila Kaprow 
Mark & Debbie Davids 

In loving memory of Sheila Kaprow 
Susan & Robert Davidson 

In loving memory of Mary Lavin 
Eva Gaber 

In loving memory of Florence Kuppe 
In loving memory of Mary Lavin 
In loving memory of Sheila Kaprow 

Philip & Francine Gelfand 
In loving memory of Sheila Kaprow 

Nancy & Michelle Kucaba  
In loving memory of Mary Lavin 

Steven & Carol Lavin 
In loving memory of Mary Lavin 

Peter & Beth Nupp 
In loving memory of Mary Lavin 

Jeff & Shelby Poiley 
In loving memory of Albert Weiner 
In loving memory of Miriam Weiner 

Harold & Kelleen Reed 
In loving memory of Mary Lavin 

Dr. & Mrs. Michael Rollins 
In loving memory of Mary Lavin 

Mark & Lois Silverberg 
In loving memory of Mary Lavin 

Jerrod & Linda Zlatkiss 
In loving memory of Louis Zlatkiss 

Jerrod & Linda Zlatkiss 
In loving memory of Jack Simon 

  
Education Fund 

Steve & Ilene Rhodes 
In memory of Mary Lavin 

 
General Fund 

Hank & Norma Greenberg 
John & Cindy Somers 
Kaprow Family 

In appreciation of the congregation for their love and 
support during our difficult time. 

 
wŀōōƛΩǎ 5ƛǎŎǊŜǘƛƻƴŀǊȅ CǳƴŘ 

The Abrudescu Family 
In honor of wŀōōƛ wƛŎƪΩǎ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ 

Rabbi Moe Kaprow 
In loving memory of Sheila Kaprow 

Helen Tishman 
Thank you to Rabbi Rick 

 
Mitzvah Brigade 

Philip & Francine Gelfand 
In memory of Florence Kuppe   
In memory of Celia Losen  

 
Library 

Lawrence & Carol Schulman 
Herb & Shelley Weissman 
 

Tree of Life 
The Kaprow Family 

Happy 65th Birthday Rabbi Rick 

SUPPORTERS OF BETH AM 

 

BOOK & MOVIE CLUB 

Thursday, February 18th @ 7 p.m. 

Once again it is movie time for the CBA Book & Movie Club! 

 

¢ƘŜ ǎŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ƛǎ ά[ŜŦǘ [ǳƎƎŀƎŜέΦ ¢ƘŜ ƳƻǾƛŜ ƛǎ ά{Ŝǘ ƛƴ !ƴǘǿŜǊǇΣ .ŜƭƎƛǳƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊƭȅ тлǎΣ 

"Left Luggage" tells the story of Chaja (Laura Fraser), an impetuous, liberal-minded philosophy 

student. She has a complex relationship with her parents, who both survived the Nazi concentration 

camps. She needs money so she gets a job as a nanny for a Hassidic Jewish family whose world is 

completely alien to her liberated lifestyle. She becomes close to their son and through this 

ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ ƭŜŀǊƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƻŦ ƘŜǊ ƻǿƴ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΦέ 

 

²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ ŀǘ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊΩǎ ƘƻƳŜΦ [ƛƎƘǘ ǊŜŦǊŜǎƘƳŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜǊǾŜŘΦ !ƴȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŀǘ ŀƴȅ 

time. For the planning purposes of the host, please RSVP (Normajg28@aol.com) for movies or additional information. 

 

Please feel to join us at any of our gatherings. New faces are always welcome. 

mailto:Normajg28@aol.com
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Oh No! Oh No! 
Football is over; weather is yucky; too early to plant the garden 

What to do?  What to do? 
5ƻƴΩǘ ōƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƘŜƳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΗ 

Come join us as we celebrate the first annual  
CBA MITZVAH DAY ς FEBRUARY 28th 

See the Schedule of Events below. 
Choose your favorites and put them on your calendar 

 
No excuses for not participating in some way! 

 
First Annual CBA Mitzvah Day -  2/28/16 

ά5ƻ DƻƻŘκCŜŜƭ DƻƻŘέ 
 

Schedule of Events 
 

10 a.m. -  Hebrew School students (other than pre-schoolers) - Activities and projects suitable to be conducted in conjunction with 
  regular Hebrew School lessons.   
                        a. Decorate bags for the Care Team delivered meals and/or boxes for FCE 
                        b. Make cards/pictures for Kinneret Purim Bags 
  
11 a.m.  ς Hebrew School Preschoolers (4-5 years old) 
                        a. Story - time (Read books/stories about giving to others) 
 
11:30 am ς 12:30 p.m. ς Mitzvah Day Kick-Off Event - Check in at CBA and Light Lunch   
 
1 p.m.-3 p.m.  ς Feeding Children Everywhere at CBA ς open to pre-teens/teens and adults 
 
1 p.m. - 5 p.m. ς Adult Events 
 

Adults led by Choir will visit to Kinneret on Sunday, 2/21 ς 2:30-4 p.m. 
Parking is very tight; will need carpools. 

 
At CBA - Prepare shaloch-manot bags to be delivered just before Purim to residents at Kinneret.  

  
We will supply the bags and contents.  Simply show up and help us assemble. 
 

CBA Spruce-Up ς Our own community needs the following:  Touch-ǳǇ ǇŀƛƴǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƻōōȅ ŀƴŘ aŜƴΩǎ ǊŜǎǘǊƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ ƳǳƭŎƘ ƛƴ 
front beds of synagogue.  

  
Challah Bake in the CBA Kitchen ς Learn how to bake a challah from scratch; challahs to be donated to CBA families needing some 

TLC.   
 

The Jewish Pavilion will be present at CBA during the afternoon to explain volunteer opportunities available at the dozens of facili-
ties they support and help interested people start the process of applying to volunteer.  

   
4:30 p.m. to 6:00 pm. ς Gliding Stars of Central Florida ς Skating Event at RDV Ice Den  
 
5 p.m.-7 p.m. - Wrap Up and Celebration Dinner ς Slide Show of pictures takes at all events during the day 
  
  

Alternatives for people who cannot participate on 2/28/16 
  

Food drive for Clarcona the week before and ending on the 2/28  - bring your donations to CBA 
Donations to help support various events (including lunch for adults and dinner), purchase of supplies for various projects  
Make checks payable to CBA or pay CBA electronically.  Be sure to indicate your donation is intended for Mitzvah Day.  
Sponsor participants in FCE event ς {ŜŜ ά{ǇƻǘƭƛƎƘǘ ƻƴ CŜŜŘƛƴƎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 9ǾŜǊȅǿƘŜǊŜέ ŦƻǊ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŘƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ 
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Lucille Belnick, M.D., P.A. 
 

Internal Medicine and Women's Health 

 

Providing modern medical care 

with an old-fashioned touch 
 

Located in Casselberry/Winter Park area 

5558 Lake Howell Road 

Winter Park, FL  32792 

 

Currently accepting new patients 

 

Phone: (407) 679-3400 

Fax: (407) 679-3412 

E-mail: LBelnickMD@gmail.com 

We encourage you to support our advertisers 

who support us with their ads in our Bulletin,  

Membership Directory and on our Website !  

mailto:LBelnickMD@gmail.com

